April 25th, 2011
Dear Morgan Smith:

A national study by Feeding America found that 30 percent of client households with seniors claimed to have to choose between food and medical care and 35 percent had to choose between food and paying for heat/utilities. As students in college, we often do not think about the nutrition issues with people age 65 and up. Can you imagine choosing between eating dinner one night or having heat and light? 
The non-profit organization Council on Aging and Human Services will host the March for Meals campaign April 30th in Pullman and Colfax to raise funds for its senior nutrition program. The program has provided food to 580 seniors each month through food banks and contributions, and set a goal to serve over 13,500 homebound meals and 13,500 meals in group settings this year. Money raised from participants and donations provide seniors congregate meal sites, dietary supplements, and food preparation and home delivered meals. 

This would be a great opportunity for Washington State University students to earn community service hours, while saving our community’s seniors from hunger and malnutrition. The Pullman community has been described as a family; friendlier and closer than most other towns. Our seniors make up a good chunk of our county and they consistently support us Cougs. March for Meals gives Cougs the chance to return the favor and support seniors. A majority of the Daily Evergreen readers consist of WSU students or faculty, which creates an opportunity for our school to spread the word and help out.
As an editor of WSU’s newspaper, you have previously written articles to generate support behind campaigns, charities and other events. With your familiar experience, I chose to write you. Council on Aging and Human Services has several spokespeople to provide you information about senior’s nutrition, caregivers, and the community. We can also introduce you to families and senior citizens who have benefited from our organization’s services so you understand the impact volunteers have on this event.
Please call me for more information or any help you would need for an article on the Meals for Wheels campaign. I hope that you can contribute by informing the WSU readers about this important issue and the help students could supply. I will follow up with you within a week for a possible interview.
Sincerely,
Courtney Meehan
Council on Aging and Human Services
(253) 820-9278
